## LOUISVILLE CARE CENTER 410 West Fifth Street

## May 12, 2021

The regular May meeting of the Louisville Care Center Advisory Board was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Darlene Petrzilka, Chair, at the Louisville Senior Center. Other Board members present Joe Shera, Cindy Osterloh, Betty Heard (entered at 5:16 p.m.), Candace McClun. Others present at the Senior Center: Kari Wockenfuss, Administrator, Brenda Gilfert, Office Manager, Britany Knispel, Director of Social Services and Marketing, Angela Buglewicz, Director of Nursing, Amie Schrack, Nurse Consultant. Visitors, Maureen Gulizia, Alan Mueller and Mike Hoover.

Chairman Petrzilka called the meeting to order and asked the Council to review the consent agenda. A motion was made by Osterloh, seconded by Shera to approve the consent agenda. The motion carried by unanimous vote

A motion was made by McClun, seconded by Osterloh to place the financial statement on file. Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Mike Hoover, Louisville Rescue Squad addressed the Board with his concerns in the number of calls that are being made to 911 from the Care Center. To enhance the services available to our residents it was discuss and agreed upon to meet and educate the appropriate staff members of the facility and EMT's of the squad in order to set up a better communication plan to meet the needs and choices of our residents.

## Administrator's Report

<ol> <li>Nothing to report</li> </ol>	rt	1
---------------------------------------	----	---

There being no further business, a motion was made meeting at 5:49 p.m. The motion carried unanimousl	
Brenda Gilfert, Recording Secretary	Betty Heard, Secretary